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The Joy of Confirmations Continue! yyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyy

  
Pictured:  Confirmation from Our Lady of Mount 

Carmel on May 26.  Pictured are Al Meckelborg, Patrick 
Donohoe, Jose Mesa, Monsignor Steven Downs, Bishop 

Curry, Paul Coyne, Jack Turney, Raphel Cardenas, 
Franciso Cabrera and Deacon. 

 
Picture and Article Submissions need to be in by 

the 20th of the month 
All articles are to be submitted to: 

Laura Schuberg Newsletter Editor 
 L.Schuberg@gmail.com 

(805) 794-9189 
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Grand Knight’s Report 

 
By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight 

   
  Dear Brother Knights, 
 
Here is a quote from Cardinal Leo Joseph Suenens, 
Archbishop of Mechelen-Brussels: 
 
“God alone is God, and it is he who attains all 
things from first to last. His grace is sovereign. His 
word is a keen sword. He disposes of men and 
moments as it pleases him. On the road to 
Damascus he struck down Saul, transforming him 
thereby into the apostle of the Gentiles. His grace 
is free as he is and the Spirit blows where it wills. 
He refuses to let himself be confined by us and, if 
it seems good to him, ignores our schemes and the 
limits we contrive. My thoughts are not your 
thoughts and my ways are not your ways. It is 
important to know this from our own experience… 
God leads and only God knows the way. God 
wishes to 
find in us 
docile, 
tractable 
souls 
through 
whom he 
can work.  
That is the 
immutable truth. It behooves us never to forget it 
in practice.” 
(Continued on page 8)
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SSchedule of Events 
   

 
  June, 2012 
   
6/4/12 Monday Officer’s Meeting, Conference Room, 8:00 PM 
6/11/12 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 PM 
6/16/12 Saturday Council 50th Anniversary Dinner, Parish Hall, 6:30 PM 
6/17/12 Sunday Father’s Day Card Distribution, After all Masses 
6/27/12 Wednesday Officers Installation,  Parish Hall, 6:30 PM 
   
  July, 2012 
7/8/12 Sunday Pancake Breakfast & Blood Drive, Parish Hall, 8:30 AM 
   

KNIGHTLINE 5300 
June 1, 2012, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly 
in Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter of the 
Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. 
Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0065.  Publication of 
Knightline 5300 is an activity of the Knights of 
Columbus and all members are welcome to participate.  
Neither the Editor nor the Council may agree or disagree 
with opinions expressed within this publication's articles 
and neither take responsibility or offer endorsements of 
advertisers.  Knightline 5300 deadline is the 20th of the month for the following month’s issue.  
Subscription price included in dues. 

Laura Schuberg 
Newsletter Editor 
E-mail: L.Schuberg@gmail.com 
 
 

June Birthdays 
Edward Leicht     6-01 
Roberto Najera     6-01 
Kenneth Riley     6-02 
Frederick Lopez     6-05 
Joseph Meitz     6-05 
Donald Benn     6-08 
Terrence Bonham    6-08 
Aloysius Meckelborg    6-08 
Wilbur Barry Jr.    6-10 

Mark Mc Clintock 6-10  
Laurence Montano  6-10 
Mark Vampola  6-10 
Daniel Taimuty  6-13 
John Vasellina  6-15 
Rev. John Stoeger  6-19 
William Thorpe 6-20 
Edward Carr  6-22 
Walter Swiacki 6-27
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  Below you will find the list of people who we 
should be praying for: 
 

• SK Steve 
Schlesselmann  

• SK Jim Wasil 
• Bro. Fritz 

Cahill and his 
son Tom Cahill 

• Bro. Ken Riley 
• SK Mike Donovan who is recovering from hip 

surgery. 
• Judy Klinge, wife of SK Brian Klinge 
• Gerry Nordsieck, wife of Bro. Richard 

Nordsieck 
• Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh 
• Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki 
• Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels 
• Mary Jochum, wife of SK Bernie Jochum 
• Ray Villa and Soccorro Sieckmann, brother-in-

law and sister-in-law to SK Felix Sanchez 
• Sr. Teresa Meza. Sister of SK Jose Meza 
• Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrerra 
• Rachel De Alba, widow of Bro. Salvatore De 

Alba 
• Maureen Lacey, widow of SK John Lacey 
• Livia Dodero, widow of SK Louis Dodero (does 

not want visitors) 
• SK Deacon Mike Betlisky (Carpinteria) 
• For Fr. Dennis Collins of Our Lady of Sorrows 

 
For the repose of the soul of Roseanne Donohoe, 
mother of Frank Donohoe and grandmother of 
Patrick Donohoe.  May His Perpetual Light Shine 
upon her and her family. 
 
We should also be praying for our priests and 
deacons who are our spiritual leaders in our 
spiritual community.     If you know of anybody in 
need of our prayers please feel free to contact me at 
967-9473. 
 
 

Rev. Lawrence Santos Appointed 
Administrator Pro-Tem of Our Lady 
Queen of Angels Parish in Lompoc 
  
By Joe T. Kovach, KC Member Since 1996 
  
   Rev. Joy Lawrence L. Santos, Associate Pastor at 
St. Raphael's Church since July 1, 2010, has been 
appointed Administrator Pro-Tem of Our Lady Queen 
of Angels Parish in Lompoc effective July 1. 
  
   Father Santos became a member of the Knights of 
Columbus in 2008 when he was assigned as Associate 
Pastor of Our Lady of the Valley Church in Canoga 
Park.  Currently he serves as Chaplain for Goleta 
Valley Council 5300. 
  
   Father Santos will be taking the place of Rev. Msgr. 
John G. Fitzgerald who was the first Associate Pastor 
at St. Raphael under Pastor Edward J. Hempfling 
from 1962-67.  Msgr. Fitzgerald, native of Ireland, 
was ordained a priest on June 3, 1962 so will be 
celebrating his Golden Jubilee soon.  He was invested 
as a Monsignor in 1994.  Msgr. Fitzgerald came to 
Our Lady Queen of Angels Parish in 1972, a 
remarkable and incredible 40-year service to his 
parishioners.  He will remain in retirement at the 
parish. 
  
   This new assignment for Fr. Santos will be his tenth 
since his ordination on October 26, 1991.  A native of 
Solano, Nueva Vizcaya, Philippines, Father came to 
the United States in June 2006.  In his near 21-years 
as a priest, Fr. Santos stated, "Even though I was here 
at St, Raphael for only two years, just being here is 
something great."  He added, "St. Raphael is a lovely 
and serene parish." 
  
   To keep in contact with Fr. Santos, the address is: 
3495 Rucker Road, Lompoc, CA 93436.  Church 
telephone: 
503-733-
2735. 
 
 

Chancellor’s Report 

 

        SK Jack Turney, Chancellor 
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Happy 80th Birthday on June 8th

Al Anthony Meckelborg
Aloysius (Al) Anthony Meckelborg was born on June 8, 1932 on the family farm outside of St. Gregor, 
Saskatchewan, Canada.
   Al and Kathleen (Kitty) McCue were married on Jan. 7, 1961 at St. Sylvester’s Church in Brooklyn, 
NY.
  Proud parents of  four children: Ann (Kevin Cheesman), Bryan  (Kimberly), Wayne (Heather)  and 
Ian (Shawna).
   Proud grandparents of Brittany (21), Ashley (20), Brendan (19), Brock (17), Amelia (13),  Wyatt (11), 
Kelly (10), Mia (8), Mason (6)  and Landon (2).
   Served in the U. S. Air Force from 1957 to 1960 as a radar technician.
  Worked for 35-years as a construction electrician with the Local 413 of the IBEW on projects  ranging 
from the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power, Vandenberg Missile sites and over 15-years  working on the 
offshore oil platforms.  Retired in 1994.
   Joined the Knights on April 11, 1977 (1st Degree), attained 2nd and 3rd Degrees on April 17,  1977 
and 4th Degree on June 1, 1996.  Al is a member of the Color Corp.  Dick Mohr was his sponsor.
   Al worked in the KC Fiesta Coke Booth, helped set up for the Lenten Fish Fry’s and was seen behind 
the BBQs at Memorial and Labor Day Picnics.
   Oldest son Bryan is a Past Grand Knight of Council 3629 Lakewood and Long Beach, CA.

   Al and Kitty took  over 15 cruises in various parts of the world; it was one of their favorite things 
to do.
   Kitty, native of Brooklyn, NY, but loved living in 
Santa Barbara for the remainder of her life.   She 
died on June 15, 2006.
   For 32-years Kitty bowled in the St. Raphael’s 
Women’s Bowling League.  Also involved with  the 
Women’s Auxiliary and made a name for herself 
as “Mrs. Yard Duty” when youngest son  went to 
St. 
Raphael’s Elementary School.

Below left: Bryan (Long Beach), Ann (Santa 
Barbara), Wayne (Ventura) and Ian (Beaumont).
   

Happy 90th Birthday on June 22
Kenneth Edward Riley

Happy 89th Birthday on June 26
Joseph Roman Meitz

Ken and wife Donna were married
on Sept. 7, 1946 in Milwaukie, WI.
Proud parents of  William, Kevin,
Mark, Diane and Mary Jo.
Family get-together is planned 
this month.
Ken served in the Marine Corps
during WWII and the Korean War.
Retired in 1988 after 42-years in the
Personnel/Human Resources field
involving five major companies.
KC member since  August 1995.
Parishioner since 1960.
Donna died on Sept. 9, 2006.
Ken is native of Park Falls, WI.
Currently resides at Maravilla.

Joe was born in Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin.
Joe and wife Audrey were 
married in October 26, 
1946 in Milwaukee,.
KC member since Feb. 11, 
1974. Active in Parish since 
1972.
During WWII Joe served 
in the Air Force as a B-17 
radioman/gunner.
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(805) 403-4983
Fax (805) 562-8755

5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405

Russell Newby
Tax Service Enrolled Agent

 

*  Tax Preparation for Individuals

*  Businesses * Estates * Trusts

*  Multistate Returns

*  Audit Representation

*  IRS Problem Resolution

Since 1988

07-10-12

07-10-12

07-10-12

07-10-12
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2012 Fish Frys A Success Due to 
Dedicated Volunteers 

by Rich Scholl 
(A note from the Editor: This IMPORTANT 
article was submitted for the last month’s 

Knightline, but was accidentally omitted.  All 
apologies for this oversight!) 

 
The Fish Fry series this year has been an 
unqualified success due to the group of dedicated 
volunteers who came out to participate in a frenzy 
of activity for 4-5 hours each week for 6 weeks.  
Many compliments were received for the high 
quality dinner and the “on-time” performance of 
the crew.   This year we introduced fresh baked 
brownies as part of the dessert menu because 
customers were not getting enough for their 
“chocolate fix”.  The council netted $9,126 from 
a gross income of $14,172 from serving 1,549 
dinners (including volunteers).   
 
Volunteers who came out to demonstrate the 
Knights of Columbus values of fraternity and 
charity included Jodi Balster, a high school 
student always the first to arrive and her mother 
Cecilia, Paul and Evaline Curzan, Ginny and 
Rich Scholl, Felix and Julie Sanchez, Jim 
Bradbury, Patrick Donohoe often first to arrive 
and last to leave in the kitchen, John Peyton, John 
Vogel, Tim Hogan, Joe Darga, John Kestel, 
Vince Filippello, Walt McCartney, Rafael and 
Connie Cardenas, Hal Thompson, Joe Dodero 
and Liz Handley, Livia Dodero, Joe Bauer, Maria 
and Francisco Cabrera, Melinda and Larry 
Torres, Andrew, Bill Fuhrer, Cece Burich, Julia 
Schmidt, and Mary.  Special mention is due to 
John McLafferty who came in faithfully to wash 
pots and pans.  Attending in spirit were Mirtha 
and Mike Donovan, who was to chair the fish 
frys, but broke his hip a week before the start.  
Please pray for his recovery.   
 
We are always looking for Knights to add to and 
relieve the dedicated crew that shows up every 
year.  The time commitment is short each week 
and the camaraderie is high.  Plus you get a 
complimentary dinner and wine.  Call Rich 
Scholl at 964-6384 now to reserve your role for 
next year. 

Great Catholic Movie in Theatres! 

 

'For Greater Glory' is a fictionalized chronicle 
of the civil war in Mexico (1926-1929), which 
followed the Mexican Revolution, when 
Catholics rose up against their government and its 
authoritarian policies that virtually outlawed their 
religion. Actor Andy Garcia plays General 
Enrique Gorostieta Velarde, a reluctant hero who 
takes up arms in defense of human freedom. 

This dramatic movie challenges the received 
wisdom that many people outside of Mexico have 
about the Revolutionary period, and the 
relationship of the Mexican people to their 
centuries old Catholic faith.  This movie (For 
Greater Glory) was partially financed by the 
Knights of Columbus, whose Mexican members 
were involved in the war Catholics fought against 
the Mexican government. 
Starring: Andy Garcia, Eva Longoria, Peter 
O’toole, Eduardo Verastegui, Ruben Blade 
Release (US): June 1, 2012 
 

 
Additional Note Concerning the Council 
#5300 50th Anniversary Dinner-- 
  
Widows of Council #5300 members are cordially 
invited to the dinner on Saturday June 16, 2012 at 
6:30PM in St. Raphael's Church hall. (5444 
Hollister Av, Goleta, CA).  
 
Tickets MUST BE RESERVED by calling MAX 
KELLER (805) 967-8296 by June 5. Tickets will 
be available at the hall doors the evening of the 
celebration. 
 
If you have any questions, please call PAUL 
COYNE (805) 967-7880. 
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(Grand Knight’s Report, continued from page 1) 

As we wind down from another Columbian year, this is 
my last Grand Knight’s column.  God’s grace has really 
leaded me in unexpected paths when I originally agreed 
to become a Grand Knight a year ago.  One of the 
highlights that I will cherish is reintroducing the Clergy 
Appreciation Dinner.  Hopefully I have continued the 
tradition our Council has in supporting St. Raphael’s 
Parish, reaching out to St. Mark’s University Parish and 
communicating with our Brother Knights at Council 
1684.  I would like to thank the Officers of the Goleta 
Valley Council 5300 for granting me the privilege of 
being the 50th Grand Knight and supporting me though 
the Columbian Year.  I would like to thank PGKs Dan 
Knauss, Mark Vampola and Francisco Cabrera who 
gave me good advice when I needed it.  I would also 
like to thank and express my appreciation to all the 
Officers and volunteers who were active in our 
numerous activities:  First Degree Installation, St. 
Joseph’s Dinner, Lenten Fish Fries, Fiesta Coke Booth, 
Christmas Boutique, Grand Knights/Trustees Christmas 
Party, Clergy Appreciation Dinner, Bill McLafferty 
Golf Tournament, the St. Raphael’s Parish Festival, 
Pancake Breakfasts, Blood Drives, Recruitment Drives, 
BBQs at St. Mark’s, Memorial Day and Labor Day 
Picnics, Mother’s Day Orchid Flower Distributions, 
Easter Parking.  It is through your service that you help, 
not only the parishes of St. Raphael’s and St. Mark’s, 
but the community at large by exemplifying the 
principles of Charity, Unity, Fraternity, Patriotism and 
of being a practical Catholic.  These events also help our 
Council grow in membership as well. 
 
DGK Patrick Donohoe and I recently attended the 110th 
Annual Knights of Columbus State Convention.   
(Pictured below) 

Among the 81 resolutions passed at the State 
Convention were two resolutions: one recognizing the 
50th Anniversary of our Council, the other resolution, 
introduced by Supreme Knight Carl Anderson, having 
to do with Religious Freedom, relating to the Health 
Mandate by the Obama Administration.  As the Deputy 
Supreme Knight Denis Savoie mentioned at the 
Convention, the greatest weapon that every council has 
in their arsenal to defend the Church in these turbulent 
times is the power of prayer.  I would also like to 
congratulate Dr. Raymond Warriner who is our new 
State Deputy and Sonny Santa Ines, who is our new 
State Warden.  Brother Sonny is also the coordinator for 
the Our Lady of Guadalupe event at the LA Coliseum 
on August 5th. The State also promoted a movie coming 
out on June 1st called Greater Glory, which is the true 
story of the Cristero War.  The Cristero War was a 
rebellion which arose out of the Mexican government's 
persecution of Catholics in the 1920s.   More 
information can be found on the movie’s web site: 
ForGreaterGlory.com. 
 
Last month, we had a First Degree.  I would like to 
welcome Louis I Reyes (sponsored by Brother Shane 
Soliz) from St. Mark’s Parish who is studying to 
become a seminarian and James DeLavin (sponsored by 
Brother Tom Bauer) from St. Raphael’s Parish who is a 
full time student at UCSB.  Welcome brother Knights!  I 
would encourage you to become involved in our many 
events that our coming up this year and participate in 
our regular business meetings.  This applies to our 
current members too. 
 
Among the events this month is the 50th Anniversary 
Dinner on June 16th and the upcoming Joint Officers’ 
Installation with Council 1684 on June 27th at Serra 
Hall.  Tickets to the Anniversary Dinner are $15.00 and 
are still available.  They can be purchased through either  
PGK Brian Klinge, PGK Paul Coyne, myself, and the 
Rectory.  I would also add that there are still tickets 
available for the bus to the Our Lady of Guadalupe 
Celebration on August 5th.  Tickets are $10.00 and are 
on a first come, first serve basis.  The tickets for the bus 
trip are available at the Rectory.    
 
Please give our incoming Grand Knight, Patrick 
Donohoe, your support as you have given me through 
this Columbian Year.   
 
Vivat Jesus! 
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5 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Lynn, Andre, Andy, Poco

In Fairview Shopping Center
Since 1964

Advertise in the Future Issues
Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300

KNIGHTLINE
Monthly Publication - 51st Year

PO Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0064

Advertising Rates
Payable within 15-days after publication

Size Ad... Full Color Cost
1/8 page.. $25.00 or $20 if prepaid;
1/4 page.. $45.00 or $35 if prepaid;
1/2 page...$75.00 or $60 if prepaid;

1 page...  $125.00 or $100 if prepaid;
Call Joe Kovach, Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881
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Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 
5300 to Celebrate 50th Anniversary on 
Saturday, June 16 
by Joe T. Kovach, Knights Since 1996 

Celebrating their 50th Anniversary the Knights of 
Columbus Council 5300 is planning a special dinner 
and program on Saturday, June 16 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
St. Raphael Parish Hall. 
  
Spearheading this special milestone event are PGK 
Paul Coyne (1986-87) and PGK Bill McNamara 
(1990-91) who cordially invite all members and their 
guests to an extra-delicious meal (rib-eye steak, 
assorted appetizers, garden salad, baked potato, green 
beans/almonds, strawberry shortcake and red and 
white wine on the tables.  The program will feature a 
slide show spotlighting some of the many projects and 
programs since May 14, 1962 - charter date.  
McNamara with assistance from PGK Francisco 
Cabrera (2007-08) is preparing this interesting 
historical recollection. 
  
Tickets are $15 and may be purchased at the Parish 
Rectory, from PGK Brian Klinge, ticket sales 
chairman and Coyne or Grand Knight Ed Barrier. 
  
 The history of the Council 5300 goes back to 1961 
when Walter Daniel Merrigan, Jr., began to recruit 
members.  When the required number became 
members the Council was chartered - May 14, 
1962.  Merrigan served two years as Grand Knight.  
Merrigan became a Knight at age 18 in Las Vegas 
before moving to Santa Barbara and becoming the 
Grand Knight at age 31 of St. Raphael Council 5300.  
In the early 1970's the name was changed to Goleta 
Valley Council 5300 to indicate support for any other 
parishes in the area, but most members are still deeply 
involved in the St. Raphael Church parish and 
community.  
  
Of the original 39 Charter Members, only five are 
members today.  These five are Paul Christiansen, 
Paul Curzan, Francis Diani, Thomas Puerling and 
Bruce Velasco.   Noted on the Charter Plaque are 
James Anderson, Charles H. Burke, Paul E. 
Christiansen, Jesus A. Contreras, G. A. Corbett, Paul 
C. Curzan, Francis A. Diani, Richard H. Donlon, 
William E. Doane, Verne C. Favgue, Andrew T. 
Fitzpatrick, Luis E. Haley, Joseph W. Hazher, John E. 
Hanna, Raymond Hardoin, Rev. Edward J. 

Hempfling, William J. Kennelly, Robert Krumm, 
Lawrence C. Kubecka, Paul J. Larsen, William F. 
Lindsay, Frank H. Mackey, Raymond E.  Manuna, 
Thomas J. McKay, Joseph C. McNichol, Walter D. 
Merrigan, Jr., Peter J. Moglia, Edward J. O'Meara, 
William O'Neill, Ted Ontiveros, Donald  H. 
Parkinson, Vincent D. Poirier, Thomas E. Puerling, J. 
H. Quigley, Robert P. Richards, A. W. Roe, Valdez A. 
Taylor, John J. Uebbing and Bruce M. Velasco. 
  
Almost all of the priests assigned to 
St. Raphael's have been Knights 
beginning with Pastor Edward 
J. Hempfling, the Charter Chaplain, 
to Pastor, Rev. Msgr. Stephen Noel 
Downes.  Four of the five Deacons 
at St. Raphaels have been or are members. 
  
Members have served as Eucharistic Ministers, 
Ministers to the Sick, Extraordinary Ministers of the 
Eucharist, Lectors, Cantors, Ushers, Parish Council 
members, Choir members, CCD instructors, Rosary 
makers, money counters and groundskeepers.  They 
also serve the parish school through the PTC, School 
Board Fund-raisers, Essay contest, Adopt-a-Student 
Program and in times past, built playground 
equipment, school lunch tables and benches and 
performed maintenance, painting and landscaping. 
  
Knights were instrumental in starting the Bike-a-thon 
for Diabetes, the annual Spaghetti Dinner Fund-raiser 
for Jodi House, support of the Villa Majella 
Pregnancy Counseling Center, Transition House, 
Keep Christ in Christmas cards, Council of Christmas 
Cheer, Christmas Unity, Catholic Charities, St. 
Vincent School, Special Olympics and staff a Poll 
Election Station.  The Knights are also known for 
their support of youth programs such as Cub Scouts, 
Boy and Girl Scouts, Parish Youth Groups, basketball 
free throw contest, Children's Mentally Challenged 
 (Tootsie Roll) Fund Raising Drive, and the St. Mark's 
Student Retreats.  In recent years they completed 
Council's pledge to donate $100,000 to St. Raphael's 
to build the Community Center, sponsor the annual 
Bill McLafferty Golf Tournament for charity, give aid 
to the poor through St. Vincent De Paul Society, 
provide parishes with annual calendars, support Old 
Spanish Days at the Mercado in DelaGuerra Plaza 
with the KC Fiesta Coke Booth, the Color Corps 
marches in the Fiesta Parade, sponsor blood donation, 
(Continued on page 12)  



June 2012, Knightline 5300, Page 11



June 2012, Knightline 5300, Page 12 
 

 

(Continued from page 10) 
drives four times a year, contribute food and clothing 
to Catholic Charities, and provide aid to Military 
troops through care packages to Iraq and 
Afghanistan.   For years the Council had a softball 
team playing in the Santa Barbara Recreational 
League. 
  
A special distinction as the Best Community Project 
in the Country occurred in 1977 from Supreme 
Council for Council's leadership in conducting all 
Track and Field events at Special Olympics on the 
UCSB campus.  This event took place for several 
years. 
  
The Knights lead and help with many entertainment 
and social events too, such as St. Patrick's Day, 
Columbus Day, Oktoberfest dinner dances, pre-
Christmas photos of children with Santa, Annual 
Parish, Memorial and Labor Day family picnics, 
Monthly Parish Breakfasts, Lenten Fish Fry Dinners, 
Parish Family Communion Pancake Breakfasts and 
Religious Appreciation Nights, hosting testimonial 
dinners honoring all priests, nuns, brothers and 
deacons of the deanery. 
  
You can see that a continually evolving series of 
Knights and their families have and continue to devote 
time, effort and support to the many activities and 
needs of the Parish, Church, Community, Youth and 
the Council itself to fulfill the principles of the 
Knights of Columbus - Charity, Unity, Fraternity and 
Patriotism. 
  
Checking the names below of these 50 special Grand 
Knights brings back many memories especially for the 
'senior' current members.  Nineteen are deceased and 
are denoted below with a (D) after their names with 
birth date and when they died. 
  
1961-63 - Walter Daniel Merrigan, Jr., (D)   
  2-23-1929 -- 6-24-1977 
1963-64 - Andrew T. Fitzpatrick (D)    
  11-10-1928 -- 8-26-1988 
1964-65 - John E. Barens (D) 11-27-1928 -- 10-6-1996 
1965-66 - Paul E. Christiansen 5-9-1929 
1966-67 - Charles H. Burke (D) 6-9-1927 -- 5-10-2006 
1967-68 - Paul J. Larsen (D) 12-8-1920 -- 4-30-1996 
1968-69 - Valdez A. Taylor (D) 6-12-1924 -- 9-22-2011 
1969-70 - Jerry A. Stephens 3-  -1919 -- 
1970-71 - Elmer J. Schmitz (D) 3-30-1919 -- 7-31-1971 

1971-72 - William J. Mulloy 9-9-1939 
1972-73 - Richard H. Hopper (D) 8-5-1932 -- 2-1-2007 
1973-74 - Walter J. Swiachi, Sr., 6-27-1934 
1974-75 - Bernard M. Jochum 7-17-1922 
1975-76 - Art Pesta (D) 7-24-1933 -- 2-11-1982 
1976-77 - Ralph J. Wengler 10-25-1930 
1977-78 - Max F. Keller 2-19-1930 
1978-79 - Firmin R. "Dick" Mohr (D)    
  2-1-1921 -- 2-2-2001 
1979-80 - Bertrand E. Chatel (D) 2-28-1919 -- 3-6-1998 
1980-81 - Stanley L. Nowak (D) 10-6-1922 -- 8-7-2002 
1981-82 - Robert A. Montgomery 10-12-1940 
1982-83 - Walter Francis Dudziak (D)   
 1-7-1923 -- 3-12-2003 
1983-84 - Donald R. Aubrey 1-14-1928 
1984-85 - Lawrence L. Stigney (D)    
  6-18-1934 -- 6-5-2010 
1985-86 - Pablo Herrera Jr., (D) 2-1-1932 -- 4-21-2001 
1986-87 - Paul H. Coyne 12-9-1936 
1987-88 - Richard G. Martinez 1-19-1928 
1988-89 - Thomas F. Quinn (D) 2-29-1936 -- 4-16-2009 
1989-90 - Mario G. Bertuzzi (D) 9-26-1936 -- 3-29-1995 
1990-91 - William McNamara 3-26-1936 
1991-92 - Kenneth K. Kuether 10-13-1934 
1992-93 - Frank H. Mackey (D)     
  10-31-1928 -- 4-30-2010 
1993-94 - Jesse Ponce 11-16-1939 
1994-95 - Ygnacio Ramirez, Jr., (D)    
  11-15-1937 -- 12-4-2006 
1995-96 - George Fischer 10-1-1939 
1996-97 - Francis J. Donohoe 5-18-1937 
1997-98 - Thomas E. Puerling 10-3-1936 
1998-99 - Solomon (Felix) G. Sanchez 1-13-1936 
1999-00 - Dale J. Wenzinger 2-17-1929 
2000-01 - Frank M. Costelo 4-12-1944 
2001-02 - Michael J. Donovan 11-17-1941 
2002-03 - Brian F. Klinge 2-25-1946 
2003-04 - Richard M. Scholl 8-29-1946 
2004-05 - John V. Vogel 10-9-1961 
2005-06 - Francis Chris Arnoult 7-10-1945 
2006-07 - Stephen J. Schlesselmann 10-3-1955 
2007-08 - Francisco G. Cabrera 10-10-1953 
2008-09 - Daniel Paul Knauss 9-30-1964 
2009-10 - J. William McLafferty (D)    
  6-14-1939 -- 1-15-2010 
2010-11 - Mark P. Vampola 6-10-1963 
2011-12 - Edward L. Barrier 8-28-1966 
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FEED MY SHEEP Catholic Christian Store

Cindy Hagon
Owner

4141 State St., Ste A-3
(In El Mercado Plaza)

Santa Barbara, Ca 93110

805-967-4511

Please Patronize ‘Knightline’ Advertisers
 Since July 2011 when the KNIGHTLINE featured local business advertisers and also paid announcements 
spotlighting KC members’ Birthdays, Anniversaries and Obituary Tributes, the ad revenue has reached $7,465 for 
the 12 editions.  The generosity of these businesses and members has enabled Council 5300 to print the entire 16-pages 
(usually) in full color at no cost to the membership.
 We urge you to patronize these businesses who are advertising in our Knightline.  And tell them ‘Thank You’ for 
being a part of the paper.
These special businesses and KC members include: KC member Dan Knauss, owner of Goleta Valley Optical; KC 

family, owners of South Coast Realty; KC member Mell Hueston, DJ; KC member Max Keller, tribute to son Tom; 

Manager at Calvary Cemetery; Ruben Rey, owner of Pueblo Del Rey Funeral Services; Tim Carey, owner of Fairview 

 
Mission Historic Mausoleum; Cindy Hagon, owner of Feed My Sheep Catholic Store; Russell Newby, owner of Newby 

Birthday and Anniversary Announcements by KC members;

Meckelborg, Joseph Roman Meitz, Kenneth Edward Riley.

Obituaries: Ralph Modugno, Leonard Cruess,  Raymond Tafelski, Val Taylor,  Sam Alfano, Joe Lima

Gwen Hueston
Manager
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Father Richard Kayizzi in Uganda 
Expresses Thank You to Knights of 
Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300 
  
Dear Brother Knights of Council 5300: 
    I am writing this letter to thank you for your 
recent gift of 400 USD.  Please accept my renewed 
thanks for your generous contribution.  I am very 
grateful indeed. 
    I am very grateful for your spirit of brotherly 
fraternity based on love, care and generosity for me 
and my ministry. 
  
    I remain, gratefully in Christ, 
     Rev. Fr. Richard Kayizzi 
   Our Lady of Assumption Mwereerwe 
   PO Box 40316 Nakawa- Uganda 
   East Africa 
   Email: richzzi@hotmail.com 
 

 

Pictured:  Richard and his wife Ginny 

By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight 

This month’s Family of the Month goes to Richard 
and Ginny Scholl.  PGK Richard Scholl and his 
wife Ginny helped us tremendously by chairing the 
Lenten Fish Fries this year when Brother Mike 
Donovan unexpectedly had hip surgery.  Under his 
direction, the six Fish Fry Dinners set a record of 
netting $9160 total.  Brother Richard also 
experimented by introducing homemade brownies, 

which went very quickly and very popular.  
Congratulations Brother Richard and Ginny! 
 

 

Pictured: Brother 
Andrew with 
Man’s Best 

Friend! 

 

By Ed Barrier, 
Grand Knight 

This month’s 
Knight of the 
Month is 
Andrew 

Nguyen.  Brother Andrew participates in many of 
our events: The St. Joseph’s Italian Dinner, The 
Clergy Appreciation Dinner, various BBQs at St. 
Mark’s and Lenten Fish Fries.  Brother is finishing 
his final year at UCSB in Chemical Engineering.  
Congratulations Brother Andrew. 
 

Proposed 2012-2013 Officers: 
Grand Knight: Patrick Donohoe 
Deputy Grand Knight: Bill Fuhrer 
Chancellor: Mansfield Turney 
Recorder: John Peyton 
Treasurer: Joe Darga 
Financial Secretary: Chris Arnoult 
Advocate: Richard Scholl 
Warden: Jim Bradbury 
Inside Guard: Raphael Cardenas 
Outside Guard: Jose Mesa 
One Year Trustee - Mike Donovan 
Two Year Trustee - Mark Vampola 
Three Year Trustee - Ed Barrier 
 

Congratulations to the Officers and thank 
you for your service! 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 

Grand Knight  Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net 
Chaplain Fr. Lawrence Santos (805) 967-5641  
Deputy Grand Knight  Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102  
Chancellor Jack Turney (805) 967-9473 jacknchrista@verizon.net 
Warden Jim Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net 
Advocate John Bravo (805) 525-1228 john.bravo@yahoo.com 
Recorder John Peyton (805) 964-1685 jpeyton999@msn.com 
Financial Secretary Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net 
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net 
Lecturer Joe Bauer (805) 967-2221 joebauer2@yahoo.com 
Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637  
Inside Guard Raphael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggcon51@cox.net 
Trustee-Three Years Mark Vampola (805) 708-2631 vamperz@cox.net 
Trustee-Two Years Mike Donovan (805) 967-9506 mkedonovan@aol.com 
Trustee-One Year Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net 

 
SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS 
Program Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 
Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net 
Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384  richardscholl@hotmail.com.  
Council Director Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Family Director Vacant   
Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com 
Pro-Life Director Vacant   
Membership Director Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net 
 
OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org
State Deputy Charles Clark (916) 638-2501 state.deputy@kofc-california.org 
District Deputy Niceforo Albino Prado (805) 651-8847 snunez890@gmail.com 
District Warden John Bravo (805) 525-1228 john.bravo@yahoo.com 
Faithful Navigator Jim Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net 
Insurance Field Agent Jehan Fernando (805) 231-3675  
Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net 

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2011-2012 

Abels-Bunke Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 maryarnoult@cox.net 
Cabrera-De Ponce Vacant (805) 683-4546  
Diani-Hazher Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net 
Hernandez-Lima Patty Salcedo (805) 245-2545 patty_lopez@hotmail.com 
Liponi-Modugno Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com 
Moiso-Nungaray Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu 
Osborne-Ruiz Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775  
Salcedo-Turney Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398  
Uhte-Znovena Vacant    
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